
Dear Parents/Carers,
Last night the Prime Minister set out the next steps in the government’s response to Coronavirus phase 2 of which is the re-opening of schools to Rec, Y1 and Y6 pupils.
As school leaders we heard the information about the plans to re-open schools at the same time as you did and can I assure you we have many more questions about how this can be done safely. We have not received any information to support us in developing this new plan and expect to receive further documents that will hopefully provide detail and clarity from the DFE shortly.
Once released this information will need to be considered carefully and only then will we be able to identify the various ways in which this partial re-opening could work in our school.  Each option will need to be risk assessed as our key priority will be making sure we have all necessary measures in place to ensure the safety of our children, staff and their families. 
At the moment there is no change to the guidance for schools.  We will provide care for pupils of parent’s whose work is critical to the COVID-19 response if and only if they cannot be cared for at home.  The message remains that if the can stay at home, it is safer to do so.
The Prime Ministers aim to open schools to some year groups is dependent on the R remaining below 1 and a number of other conditions which may or may not be met by June 1st.  Therefore our immediate plan is to continue to provide daily distance learning activities so that children remain engaged with learning, to maintain contact with you and your families and to try to support you in whatever ways we can during these very difficult and uncertain times. 
Please be assured that we will keep you informed as to what the re-opening of school for particular year groups might look like as and when we have a plan that we believe is safe for all. We appreciate all of the support you are showing us at this time. Continue to stay safe and look after yourselves  
Kind regards
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